
 
 

NOTICE TO APPEAR 
 
City Code Section 10-48(e) requires Applicants for liquor licenses to appear before 
the NPU in which the proposed licensed establishment is located. You are 
scheduled to appear before: 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD PLANNING UNIT: V 

MEETING DATE: March 11, 2024, 7:00 PM, which DCP has determined to be the date of 
the next regularly scheduled meeting at which it is possible for the Applicant to appear.  
 
PLEASE NOTE: NPU-V alternates between virtual and in person meetings throughout the 

year and in person meeting locations vary. For all meeting details, reach out to: 

 
Contact person: Stephanie Flowers, (404) 218-8480, stephanieflowers@bellsouth.net 

 
 

The Applicant should be familiar with City Code Sec. 10-48. Among other things, City 
Code Sec. 10-48(f) provides in pertinent part: 
 
All Applicants for licenses to sell alcohol shall abide by the following regulations 
pertaining to appearances before the appropriate NPU:  
 

• The Applicant shall appear before the appropriate NPU on the scheduled date set 
forth in the notice to appear.  

• At such meeting, the Applicant shall be prepared to respond, to the best of his or her 
ability, to any questions regarding Section 1 of the application.  

• The Applicant shall provide, to the best of his or her ability, any additional relevant 
information about the proposed licensed establishment, which the NPU members 
want to know.  

• If the applicant fails to appear at the NPU meeting on the scheduled set forth in the 
notice to appear, the applicant shall be required to request from the DCP a new 
date on which the applicant shall appear before the NPU and a new notice to 
appear. The NPU shall submit its original NPU Report Form to DCP indicating that 
the applicant failed to appear by checking that box on the form. Once the DCP 
schedules a new date for the applicant to appear, the DCP shall send to the NPU 
designee a new notice to appear and a new NPU report form. 

 

City Code does NOT require liquor license Applicants to attend any neighborhood 
meeting(s) as a pre-condition to being heard by the NPU on the meeting date noted in 
the Notice to Appear. 

stephanieflowers@bellsouth.net















